Follow up to the European Parliament resolution on freedom of expression in Turkey: Recent arrests of journalists, media executive and systematic pressure against media, adopted by the Commission on 10 March 2015
1.
Political Groups which tabled the resolution pursuant to Rule 123(2) and (4) of the European Parliament's Rules of procedure: EPP, S&D, ECR, ALDE, GUE/NGL, Greens/EFA, EFDD
2.
EP reference number: B8-0036/2015 / P8_TA-PROV(2015)0014

3.
Date of adoption of the resolution: 15 January 2015

4.
Subject: Freedom of expression in Turkey: Recent arrests of journalists, media executives and systematic pressure against media
5.
Brief analysis/assessment of the resolution and requests made in it:

The resolution condemns the police raids and detention of a number of journalists and media representatives in Turkey on 14 December 2014; and stresses the need to ensure proper handling of the cases; and calls on Turkey's judicial authorities to address these cases as soon as possible. The resolution also expresses concern over backsliding in democratic reforms; and urges Turkey to work on reforms guaranteeing freedom, democracy, equality, the rule of law and respect for human rights. In this context, it stresses the need to reform, as a matter of priority, the relevant provisions of the Anti-Terror Law and the Criminal Code that have been used to limit freedom of expression. It reminds the Turkish authorities that freedom of expression and freedom of the media remain central to the functioning of a democratic society; and calls for an end to pressure and intimidation against critical outlets and journalists.

The resolution stresses the Council conclusions of 16 December 2014 on the Instrument for Pre-Accession Assistance (IPA II); calls for increased attention to be paid to independent media within the framework of IPA II; and underlines the importance of also supporting civil society organisations.

6.
Reply to these requests and outlook regarding the action that the Commission has taken or intends to take:
HR/VP Mogherini and Commissioner Hahn already had reacted with a firm statement issued on the day of the police raids of the 14 December. The concerns expressed by the European Parliament will be taken up in the policy dialogue of the Commission and the HR/VP, and of their respective services, with Turkey and will be closely and continuously monitored.
Increased attention to independent media within the framework of IPA II: Under IPA II, funding on democracy, governance, rule of law and fundamental rights will be increased by 20% compared to the previous funding period (2007-2013). The Commission will do its utmost to continue targeting key EU priorities in Turkey and supporting activities in crucial areas such as media freedom and pluralism through European Instrument for Democracy and Human Rights (EIDHR).
